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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
Welcome to the 2023 school year. It was great to see children and 
their parents back on the school grounds this morning ready for 
another exciting year. The new school year brings some 
anxiousness and lots of excitement and it was refreshing to hear 
all the holiday stories and watch everyone gather with old and new 
friends. There is always something very special about this day and, 
as a Principal and someone who has had many ‘first days back’, I 
always feel a great privilege to be part of the excitement of 
families sending their children off for the new school year.  
 
I would like to extend a warm welcome to our 44 new Foundation 
students. We hope they will quickly feel part of our school 
community. I would also like to welcome new students; Jasmine 
(Gr 1), Bea (Gr 1), Jewel (Gr 2), Zac (Gr 2), Matteo (Gr 2), Manuel 
(Gr 5) & Keighlan (Gr 6) and our many new families. We look 
forward to getting to know you all better and welcoming you into 
this special learning community.  
 
Over the past few weeks, the staff have been in school busily 
preparing for the new school year. I thank them for their efforts 
and dedication and wish them a fruitful and rewarding school 
year. The absence of temporary fencing and site sheds certainly 
augurs well for a wonderful new year!  
We welcome new staff; Mr Daniel Walker (Gr 6), Miss Jessica 
Moloney (Foundation), Mr Conor Van Der Stay (Gr 1) and Miss 
Bronte Deary (Gr 4) who will all join our teaching staff. We also 
have Miss Chloe Severn who will be co-teaching AUSLAN with the 
classroom teachers. Grace Lockhart (LSO Gr 2) and Abe Sladden 
who will complete a traineeship with our school this year and will 
work in support roles. 
 
The Marong Cup will be held on Saturday 18th February, it is a great 
opportunity for the parents and students of the school to engage 
in a fun social event. There are a lot of fun attractions and rides 
for the students to participate in and it would be great to see as 
many families as possible, support Holy Rosary as one of the 
organising schools for the cup.  We will have opportunities for 
volunteers please stay tuned for more information. 

CALENDAR 
FEBRUARY 2023  
Wed 1st Foundation Rest Day 
Wed 1st Whole School Mass – 9.15am 
Tues 7th Learning Conversations  
Wed 8th Foundation Rest Day 
Wed 8th Learning Conversations  
Thu 9th Sacramental Program Parent Session 
Mon 13th Swimming Carnival (Gr 3-6) 
Wed 15th Foundation Rest Day 
Thu 16th Catholic Swimming Carnival 
Fri 17th Billy Tea Bush Dance Day 
Sat 18th Marong Cup 
Tue 21st Sacramental Program Meeting 
Wed 22nd Ash Wednesday 
Wed 22nd Foundation Rest Day 
Fri 24th School Photo Day 
Mon 27th Pupil Free Day – Staff PD 
Tue 28th – Fri 3rd Swimming Lessons (Gr 3 – 6) 
  
MARCH 2023  
Tue 28th – Fri 3rd Swimming Lessons (Gr 3 – 6) 
Wed 1st Foundation Rest Day 
Sat 4th McCarthy House Community Mass – 6pm 
Wed 8th Foundation Rest Day 
Mon 13th Labour Day Public Holiday 
Wed 15th Foundation First Wednesday 
Mon 20th  Sacramental Program Meeting 
Sat 25th  Harte House Community Mass – 6pm 
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MASS TIMES 
Holy Rosary – Hamelin St 

Saturday’s 6pm   Sunday’s 10am 
Weekday Masses – Tues - Sat 9.15am 

 

St Francis Xavier – Strickland Rd 
Sunday – 8.30am     

Check out our school Facebook page to stay up 
to date with the latest news! 
https://www.facebook.com/holyrosaryprimary
schoolwhitehills/ 

https://www.facebook.com/holyrosaryprimaryschoolwhitehills/
https://www.facebook.com/holyrosaryprimaryschoolwhitehills/


Our daily timetable will be a little different to cater for the introduction of a new agreement for teachers and schools. School 
will open at 8.30am and classes begin at 9.00am. Our first break will occur at 11.00am -11.30am and the children will eat lunch 
between 11.30am -11.45am. All other breaks remain the same with dismissal at 3.15am.  
 
We have our Term 1 learning conversations scheduled in the next week and bookings will be made online via your PAM account. 
It is always a great opportunity to meet parents, discuss the goals for the term and ensure we have the best possible start to the 
year. I urge all families to meet whether it is in person or via an online catch up to support the partnership between home and 
school. 
 
I hope as the year unfolds it provides many special memories, successes and growth for children, families, staff and the Holy 
Rosary community. 
 

  
Paul Wilkinson (Principal) 
 
 

 

SCHOOL NEWS 
WELCOME 
Welcome everyone to the 2023 school year at Holy Rosary and a special welcome to our new students and their families: 
 

Foundation: Molly Allen, Ruby Anfuso, Theodore Appleby, Will Baerken, Fletcher Bell, 
Alex Bradshaw, Hanna Brady, Jacob Brennan, Indiana Bull, Namika Celedonio, Spencer 
Coleman, Mia Collins, Dash Comer, Madeline Cooper, Elliot Crust, Addison de Gille, 
Patrick Fraser, Cooper Gath, Lulu Gill, Abby Hayes, Kaden Hooke, Edward Johnstone, 
Amarni Keiller, Lorelai Martin, Clementine McConville, Matilda McConville, Carter 
Middleton, Isla Millar, Maeve Murchie, Isla O’Brien, Marley Patterson, Olivia Percival, 
Audrey Peters, Chelsea Pollard, Lily Potter, Billy Read, Mia Risstrom, Charlie Rogers, 
Christiano Soccio, Hunter Wallis, Chaz Walsh & Edward White 
Grade 1: Jasmine Kaur & Bea Madalino 
Grade 2: Jewel Joseph, Matteo Gattas & Zac Victor  
Grade 5: Manuel Gattas 
Grade 6: Keighlan Madalino  
Staff: Miss Jessica Moloney, Mr Connor Van Der Staay, Miss Bronte Deary, Mr Daniel 
Walker, Miss Grace Lockhart, Miss Chloe Severn, Mr Abe Sladden 
 

Catholic Identity 
 

CATHOLIC SANDHURST THEME FOR 2023 
Our Sandhurst theme for this year "LET THE WORDS YOU SPEAK 
ALWAYS BE FULL OF GRACE" (COLOSSIANS 4:6) is filled with 
invitation, opportunity, challenge and love. 
May 2023 be a year of grace for all of us as we grow and deepen 
our relationship with God. May we be in awe of the moments of 
grace we experience and may our students be inspired to get to 
know God through their encounters with us. 
 
2023 SACRAMENTAL PROGRAM 
At the end of 2022, parents of potential Eucharist/Confirmation candidates were emailed about a Parent only pre-registration 
information session. You have the option of attending a session on Thursday 9th February during the day at 2.30pm or an 
evening session at 5.45pm. The 2023 program schedule will be discussed and registration will then be open for two weeks. If 
you did not receive an email about our Sacramental program and believe you should have, please contact Jo Thurley for 
further clarification. 



 

2023 HOUSE MASSES 
You are more than welcome to attend all masses; however, it would be lovely to see as many families in attendance as 
possible at their designated house mass. 
 

HARTE 
Saturday 25th March (6pm) 
Saturday 5th August (6pm) 

McAULEY 
Saturday 20th May (6pm) 

Saturday 18th November (6pm)  

McCARTHY 
Saturday 4th March (6pm) 

Saturday 26th August (6pm)  

FRAYNE 
Saturday 6th May (6pm) 

Saturday 7th October (6pm) 

 
PARISH NEWS 

Parish Community Catch up: The next Parish Community Catch up will be on Friday 3rd February from 6pm till 9pm. 
There will be a BBQ. Please bring a salad to share. Cost $10 per person. Come along and enjoy the company of other 
parishioners. Drinks at bar prices. Everyone is most welcome. 
Bunnings BBQ:  The Holy Rosary Parish have secured the Sunday 5th of February 2023 for a parish fundraising event at 
Bunnings Epsom.  

 
2023 SCHOOL TERM DATES 
Term 1: Monday 30th January   - Thursday 6th April 
Term 2: Monday 24th April    -  Friday 23rd June 
Term 3: Monday 10th July    -  Friday 15th September 
Term 4: Monday 2nd October   - Wednesday 20th December (last day for students TBC) 
 

TERM 1 LEARNING CONVERSATIONS 
Bookings for the Term 1 Parent Teacher Learning Conversations will open this afternoon at 5pm. All bookings are to be made 
using your SIMON Everywhere and/or PAM account. These conversations will discuss children’s progress and learning goals.  
 

LEARNING CONVERSATIONS WILL BE HELD ON: 
Tuesday 7th February – 3.30 – 6.30pm 

Wednesday 8th February – 3.30pm – 6.30pm 
 

All families are strongly encouraged to make a booking for their child/ren. Due to time restraints, please only make one booking 
per child per family. If you feel you need more time due to more complex issues, please schedule another meeting time directly 
with the classroom teacher or our Learner Diversity Coordinator, Mandy Antoniadis.  
If you require any assistance in booking your Learning Conversation, please speak to the Office. 
 

Please note, students in 4LS will be offered alternate options for Learning Conversations due to scheduling conflicts. An email 
will be sent to parents with more information.  

 
SCHOOL PHOTOS  
Our school photos will be held on Friday 24th February. Please ensure that children are in a clean summer 
school uniform, clean tidy hair with NO bright coloured jewellery, ribbons or headbands.  
Photo orders will be online this year. More information will be supplied as it becomes available.  
 

REMINDER: NO HAT, NO PLAY 
Our Sun Smart policy has a “No Hat, No Play” rule during first and fourth terms (as well as other times of high UV). All students 
are expected to wear their school hats when outside and will not be permitted to play without one! 
 
 



SCHOOL SPORT  
 – WHAT’S HAPPENING?! 

Troy Coates (PE Coordinator) 
 

HOLY ROSARY GRADE 3-6 SWIMMING CARNIVAL - Week 3 
Date: Monday the 13th of February 
Time: 10am - 12:30pm (leave school around 9:30am) 
Where: Bendigo East Swimming Pool 
Students need to bring: House coloured clothing, bathers, towel, hat, sunscreen, a drink bottle and a packed lunch & snack. 
 

***Students aiming to qualify for the Catholic Swimming Carnival on Thursday the 16th of February will need to compete in the 
50m events. For the less confident swimmers, we will be conducting 25m events in the shallow end of the pool, with kickboards 
to assist. 
 

Permission forms with further information to attend this event have been released to your PAM account. Please see the office 
if you have any issues with this. Additional information about the running of the day will be sent home with students. Parents 
are welcome to attend and support. 
 
CATHOLIC SWIMMING CARNIVAL - Week 3  
Date: Thursday the 16th of February 
Time: 9:45am - 2pm     Where: Bendigo East Swimming Pool 
As there is a short turnaround from our carnival, students who are successful in representing Holy Rosary will receive a PAM 
note by Tuesday, 14th Feb.  
*Please note, year 3’s are ONLY eligible for 3 individual events- 50m freestyle, breaststroke & backstroke.  
 
AFL PLAYER 'COMMUNITY CAMP' VISIT - NORTH MELBOURNE - Week 3 
On Tuesday, 14th February (9:30am -10:15am), North Melbourne players will be visiting our school and doing a Q & A with our 
Grades 3-6 students on the oval. Following this will be opportunities to get appropriate items, such as balls and football apparel 
signed. 
 
SWIMMING LESSONS (GR 3-6) - Week 5 
The Year 3-6 children will have their swimming lessons early in Term 1, from Tuesday 28th Feb - Friday 3rd of March (4 days). 
This will be at Gurri Wanyarra in Kangaroo Flat. Permission forms with further information will be released via PAM in the coming 
weeks. 
*Please note: Foundation - Grade 2 swimming lessons will be in Term 4 (Start of December). 
 
SOME OTHER IMPORTANT DATES TO BE MINDFUL OF IN 2023: 

Swimming: 
Divisional Swimming Championships: TBC 
Regional Swimming Championships (Swan Hill): Tuesday 14th March 
State Swimming Championships (Melbourne): Friday 28th April 
 

Cross Country: 
Holy Rosary Cross Country: Thursday 5th April 
Division Cross Country (Year 3-6’s): TBC 
Regional Cross Country (St Arnaud): Tuesday 30th May 
State Cross Country (Melbourne): TBC 

 

Athletics: 
Holy Rosary Athletics Sports: Monday 28th July 
Catholic Athletics Championships (Year 3-6’s): Wednesday 9th August 
*Please note, year 3’s are ONLY eligible for 4 events- Shot put, Long jump, 100m & hurdles. 
Divisional Athletics Championships: Monday 11th September 
State Athletics Championships: TBC 

 
 



PASTORAL CARE 
Welcome back to our 2023 school year. It is wonderful to see our families and students return with smiles on their faces and the 
sun shining. 
This year in the pastoral care and wellbeing space we are looking forward to connecting with our students and families on many 
levels. We are praying COVID restrictions continue not to be an issue and we can gather together on many occasions to share in 
and support our school community. 
 

Our FoodShare pantry will continue this year. We have moved the FoodShare 
Pantry into the Rosarium. Students and families will now be able to access all 
of the FoodShare items in one area including pantry staples, refrigerated and 
frozen goods. Please let myself or your child’s classroom teacher know if you 
or a family you know, could benefit from accessing the pantry or are in need 
of a home cooked meal which we can send home. 
 

Second-hand uniforms are also accessible in the Rosarium. We will continue 
to ask for a gold coin donation for items which you may need from second-
hand uniform. The gold coin donation goes straight back to the pastoral care 
team to assist in purchasing food and items for families when in need. 
 

Online Safety will be a feature again this year, with tips and hints being shared 
each week. At this time of year many of our children have spent time on 
screens and devices more so than usual as they have been at home for a long 
period of time. Please be aware when children and adults have many hours 
on a screen, we may need to detox. Here are some tips to ensure you have a 
healthy balance between screen time and time away from digital devices. 
 

I am very excited to see what the 2023 year brings our whole Holy Rosary 
Community. Please contact me or your classroom teacher if you feel your 
family or child need to access the pastoral care or wellbeing team. - Megan 
Gerrish (Pastoral Care, Wellbeing and Compliance Leader) 
 

How Can We Help? 

In the Pastoral Care / Wellbeing Team we would like to offer any support that we can, whether 
it be emotional, physical, spiritual or mentally. We can assist with support relating to your child 
or needs your family may have at the present time.  

 

We may assist with 

 Practical Help (Meals, groceries etc) 
 A Listening Ear 

 School Attendance 
 General information & advice, with links to outside agencies & community support 

 

Megan Gerrish (Pastoral Care Leader) 
  
SCHOOL DROP OFF & PICKUP  

• Children in the playground are supervised from 8:30 a.m. Gates and classrooms will remain 
locked until this time. Children should not arrive at school before this time. 

• If you are dropping off or collecting from the opposite side of Napoleon Cres, please get out of 
the car and cross the road with your children or direct them to use the children’s crossing. 

• There are No Parking signs in the bays at the front of the school office in Napoleon Crescent. 
No parking signs allow vehicles to stop in the marked bays and pick up passengers. The driver 
must remain within 2 metres of the vehicle and the vehicle must leave the bay within 2 minutes of stopping. These 
requirements only apply within the times displayed on the signs. 

• The tennis courts will be available for drive through drop-off and pick up of children before and after school. Entry is 
from Hamelin St and exit is onto Napoleon Cres. Please do not park on the courts. 

• If your child/ren arrive late or need to leave early, please use the office entrance and sign your child in/out using the 
iPad 

 
 



End of Day:  
• Students waiting at the gates (Foundation/Gr 1 gate, playground gate or drive through) between 3:15pm and 3:30pm 

will be supervised by a yard duty teacher. 
• At 3:30pm the duty teacher will then bring all uncollected children to the office to await their parents. 
• Students catching the bus home will leave their classrooms at the 3.10pm bus bell and assemble beside the sand pit. 

They will then be escorted up to the bus stop outside of Ted’s Shed. Please ensure that your child knows if they are to 
catch the bus and that they need to go directly to the bus line when the bus bell rings. 

 
FROM THE MUSIC ROOM 2023 
We are looking forward to another busy start to the year in the Music Room as always, with 
body percussion activities, exploring various composers and their music, instruments and 
instrument families, singing, playing and dancing, and practising musical leadership for 
performance at assemblies.  
We are very excited to welcome the Billy Tea Bush Dance Band back to Holy Rosary this year 
for a fabulous day of bush dance workshops and Aussie themed activities on Friday February 
17th. The day will involve the whole school and comprise of four activity rotations in House 
groups throughout the day, culminating in a whole school community bush dance on the 
tennis courts at 2.15pm. Parents, carers and family members are warmly invited to attend 
the Community Bush Dance on the Tennis Courts at 2.15pm. Students may wish to dust off 
an Akubra or make a cork hat, or wear an Aussie style accessory to school on the day. We 
are looking forward to welcoming the Billy Tea Bush Band to Holy Rosary for a fun-filled day, 
building and developing musical skills and social connections within our school community. 
 
FEES 2023 
School fees are billed to families on a full yearly total and accounts are sent out each month. 
Payments may be made at the office at your convenience by cash or cheque (no EFTPOS available), you may pay directly into 
the school account by EFT or you may elect us to set up a Direct Debit facility from your bank account. Direct Debit is our 
preferred method of payment.  
Unless paying by Direct Debit, fees must be paid in full by 30th of April. If any families are experiencing difficulty in paying, 
please request a meeting to discuss other possible arrangements.   

 

CONVEYANCE ALLOWANCE PROGRAM (CAP) 2023 
The Conveyance Allowance is a form of financial assistance from the Victorian State Government to assist families in rural and 
regional Victoria with the cost of transporting their children to their nearest appropriate school. The allowance is available to 
parents who are required to – 

• drive their child more than 4.8 kilometres to school (if there is no school bus) 
• or drive their child more than 4.8 kilometres to meet the nearest school bus to the school 
• the child must attend their closest government or non-government school (Catholic) 
• the allowance is based on kilometres travelled and not based on any financial eligibility    



Distance is calculated by the shortest practical route from home to the school or from home to meet the nearest school bus to 
the school. Distance can be calculated by using Bing Maps. Application and Authority to Pay Forms required to be completed by 
a parent are available from the school office. 

 

Parents who received the Conveyance Allowance in 2022 do not need to complete a new form in 2023 unless their children 
enrolled at Holy Rosary in 2022 have changed (i.e. Gr 6 student left at the end of 2022 or a Foundation child commenced in 
2023).  If your family circumstances have changed, a new form needs to be completed in 2023.  
If you have recently changed address, please advise the office if you are no longer eligible. Application and Authority to Pay 
forms need to be completed and returned to the office by Friday 10 March 2023 please.  
 

Further information can be found at: https://www2.education.vic.gov.au/pal/conveyance-allowance/policy  
If you are unsure if you may be eligible, please do not hesitate to contact the school office. 
 

 

 

 

STUDENT NEWS 
HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
Students who are celebrating their birthdays this week are; Alex Dobie, Harper West, Miller Polglase, Delilah 
Boland and River Irwin. 
During the first weeks of January (and the last weeks of school holidays) we also wished a Happy Birthday to 

Lola McGrath, Maison Hooke, Henry Kleinert, Emilia Walker, Isaac Brennan, Edward Johnstone, Rylee McCashney, Jensen 
Sawyer, Edward White, Wyatt Higgins, Harper Ilott, Remy Kearns, Mercaides Skipper, Madeline Gregory, Jayde Young, Harriet 
McConville, Cooper Runnalls, Patrick White, Zara Kaplan, Mila Murchie, Dash Comer, Chaise Jeanes, Dakota Keeble, Kyan Manson 
and Tazmin Virk.  
 
 
 
 
 

P&F NEWS 
CANTEEN 2023 

Canteen will be back this week! 
Canteen will resume for 2023 this Friday 3rd February! A reminder that we no longer accept cash orders for canteen. Orders must 
be placed online via Flexischools.  Counter sales are cash only and are limited supply each week.  
 

NEW FACES: This term we welcome Laura & Tamara to our Canteen while Lindy is on leave.  
 

VOLUNTEERS: We are once again allowed to have parent volunteers in our canteen.  
This year we will be looking for volunteers for the following times:  
Thursdays  9:00am - 11:00am (1 volunteer) – Younger children welcome 
Fridays  9:00am – 12:00pm (2 volunteers) 
  11:00am – 12:00pm (1 volunteer) 
  1:30pm – 2:30pm (2 volunteers) 
 

Please note, all volunteers must check in via QR code, report directly to the school office to sign in and must provide a copy of 
their WCC or VIT card and other necessary volunteer paperwork.  Volunteers DO NOT need to hold a Food Handling Certificate. 
If you are able to volunteer in our Canteen this term, please contact Laura Prange on 0438 079 982 or Tamara McIntosh on 
0413 473 174 
 

CLASSES ON FLEXISCHOOLS: Before placing your first order, please make sure you have updated your students into their 2023 
classes.  
 

MENU UPDATE: Please note, Pasta will not be available to order in Term 1.  

https://www2.education.vic.gov.au/pal/conveyance-allowance/policy


SPORTS NEWS 
HOLY ROSARY NETBALL CLUB 
We are planning for our Netball Club's 2023 Winter Season with the BSNA. The season will commence on the 18th March, playing 
Saturdays on the indoor courts at the Bendigo Stadium. 
We are looking for kiddos who would like to join our Grade 2/3, 4, 5 and 6 teams! Please get in touch via 
holyrosarynetball@gmail.com if you'd like more information! 
Please note, for our Foundation, Grade 1 and Grade 2 kids, information for our NetSetGO! program will be shared later in Term 
One. – Ben Dillon (Club President) 

 
 
  

 
WHITE HILLS JUNIOR FOOTBALL CLUB  

2023 REGISTRATION DAY 
We welcome all current and new players for the 
2023 season. 
 
Registration day will be held at the White Hills 
Football Ground (Scott Street) on  
Sunday 5th February 2023 from 2:00pm – 4:00pm. 
 
We will be registering teams in under 9 and 10 
mixed, under 12, 14 and 16 boys’ and under 12, 15, 
and 18 girls. For further information visit our website, 
Facebook or call Phil Murley on 0409462900. You 
can also register your interest to play by email to 
the club whjfclub@gmail.com  

mailto:holyrosarynetball@gmail.com
mailto:whjfclub@gmail.com


HOLY ROSARY CANTEEN 
VOLUNTEER ROSTER - TERM 1 2023 

DATE TIME VOLUNTEERS 

FEBRUARY 2022 

Thur 2nd February 9.00am – 11.00am Volunteer Needed 
Fri 3rd February 9.00am – 12.00pm Susie Young & Volunteer Needed 
Fri 3rd February 11.00am – 12.00pm Volunteer Needed 
Fri 3rd February 1.30pm – 2.30pm Lesley Lloyd & Volunteer Needed 

   
Thur 9th February 9.00am – 11.00am Volunteer Needed 
Fri 10th February 9.00am – 12.00pm Dea Robertson & Volunteer Needed 
Fri 10th February 11.00am – 12.00pm Volunteer Needed 
Fri 10th February 1.30pm – 2.30pm Volunteer Needed & Volunteer Needed 

   
Thur 16th February 9.00am – 11.00am Volunteer Needed 
Fri 17th February 9.00am – 12.00pm Volunteer Needed & Volunteer Needed 
Fri 17th February 11.00am – 12.00pm Volunteer Needed 
Fri 17th February 1.30pm – 2.30pm Volunteer Needed & Volunteer Needed 

   
Thur 23rd February 9.00am – 11.00am Volunteer Needed 
Fri 24th February 9.00am – 12.00pm Volunteer Needed & Volunteer Needed 
Fri 24th February 11.00am – 12.00pm Volunteer Needed 
Fri 24th February 1.30pm – 2.30pm Volunteer Needed & Volunteer Needed 

   

MARCH 2022 
Thur 2nd March 9.00am – 11.00am Volunteer Needed 

Fri 3rd March 9.00am – 12.00pm Volunteer Needed & Volunteer Needed 
Fri 3rd March 11.00am – 12.00pm Volunteer Needed 
Fri 3rd March 1.30pm – 2.30pm Volunteer Needed & Volunteer Needed 

   
Thur 9th March 9.00am – 11.00am Volunteer Needed 
Fri 10th March 9.00am – 12.00pm Volunteer Needed & Volunteer Needed 
Fri 10th March 11.00am – 12.00pm Volunteer Needed 
Fri 10th March 1.30pm – 2.30pm Volunteer Needed & Volunteer Needed 

   
Thur 16th March 9.00am – 11.00am Volunteer Needed 
Fri 17th March 9.00am – 12.00pm Volunteer Needed & Volunteer Needed 
Fri 17th March 11.00am – 12.00pm Volunteer Needed 
Fri 17th March 1.30pm – 2.30pm Volunteer Needed & Volunteer Needed 

   
Thur 23rd March 9.00am – 11.00am Volunteer Needed 
Fri 24th March 9.00am – 12.00pm Volunteer Needed & Volunteer Needed 
Fri 24th March 11.00am – 12.00pm Volunteer Needed 
Fri 24th March 1.30pm – 2.30pm Volunteer Needed & Volunteer Needed 

   
Thur 30th March 9.00am – 11.00am Volunteer Needed 

Fri 31st March 9.00am – 12.00pm Volunteer Needed & Volunteer Needed 
Fri 31st March 11.00am – 12.00pm Volunteer Needed 
Fri 31st March 1.30pm – 2.30pm Volunteer Needed & Volunteer Needed 

   

APRIL 2022 
Wed 5th April 9.00am – 11.00am Volunteer Needed 
Thur 6th April 9.00am – 12.00pm Volunteer Needed & Volunteer Needed 
Thur 6th April 11.00am – 12.00pm Volunteer Needed 



 

 
 



 
 



 


